
 

 

City of Hadley Minutes 

8 June, 2020 

Present:  Rick Like, Henry Veldhuisen, Bonnie Petersen, Nick Pieske, Judy LaBoda, Myron Bennett 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Like at 6:30 . 

Guests:  Susan Wiendands, Sheriff Heath Landsman 

Susan has raised concerns about the fact that her foundation dropped as a result of the sewer being 

installed.  She is concerned about being harassed by Dean Larson with video tape.  She has received a 

letter from the City regarding the siding on her house and will have it completed by Labor Day.   

Review of May Minutes:  No additions or corrections. Henry will contact John Deere about the status of 

the lawn mower.   

Review of Liquor Fund:  It’s looking good for the closing; Need a new window in the front of the Liquor 

Store.  The bid from the Slayton Building is $2351 for the window; installation would be separate. Myron 

will talk to Gordy Oslund about a bid for the window and installation. Bonnie has information on the 

Fireman’s Dance is scheduled for 18 July.  The bar would be closed, but liquor can be served outside.  

Stay Tuned!  MSP by Rick and Nick to allow the Fireman’s Dance to continue within the states guidelines.  

There was an issue with the new freezer; it was a timer and got replaced.   

Review of General Fund:  General Fund approved. 

Review of Water/Sewer Fund:  Send a letter to Teresa Hughes regarding the maintenance of the house 

where Julie Hartman lives and the past due balance on the water bill.  If it’s not paid, it will be applied to 

your taxes.  Water/Sewer Fund approved. 

Old Business: 

• Generator:  Henry, nothing at this time. 

• Update on some of the properties, letter were sent; Susan, Mike Zinnel have responded. 

• Dawn Butler – MSP by Bonnie and Henry to approve the building of a “shouse – shed/house” on 

the property of Summit Lane.  Keith Carlson purchased a 10 x 16 utility shed to move onto his 

property and requires a permit.  MSP by Nick and Henry to approve the permit of this shed.   

• AARP Grant- Rick put in a grant application for 2 speed signs but has not been updated at this 

time.  

• Fire Works – Judy- We have until 1 July to let the insurance company know if the fireworks will 

take place this year.  MSP by Nick and Bonnie to approve the fireworks display and purchase 

insurance and will take place on either the  3rd or 5th of July.  

• Remodeling update – almost done; waiting for the Heini Hiders for the bathrooms.  

New business: 



 

 

• Judy will complete the population and household estimates 

• We have received the property tax payment from May which will help to pay for the remainder 

of the remodel. 

• What policy should be in place for baseball to occur in the City? MSP by Nick and Henry to 

authorize the Baseball team to play and allow the concession stand to be open if it follows the 

state guidelines.   

• Rick attended a meeting about the road reconstruction on County Road 29.  There will be curb 

and gutter from the Lake to the end of street in town. There will be sidewalks on both sides of 

the street.  If there are trees in the way, they will be removed.   

 

MSP by Bonnie and Henry to pay bills.(as not presented) 

MSP by Henry and Bonnie to Adjourn. 

Respectfully submitted by Judy LaBoda – City Clerk 

 

 


